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June 17, 2025 
  
Contractor/Employer 
Plumbers / Pipefitters 189 
  
         Re:    Drug-Free Safety Program Annual Training and Testing 
  
Dear Contractor: 
  
NCI is glad to be the provider of Drug-Free Safety Program services for the Mechanical Contractors 
Association of Central Ohio (MCACO) and the Plumbers / Pipefitters Local 189.  This letter is to provide 
you with important information about your program. 
  
As you may know, the MCACO and Local 189 have implemented a comprehensive drug-free workplace 
program.  The program is the exclusive means by which members may be trained and tested.  In order to 
stay in compliance with the collective bargain agreement program, NCI is contacting each contractor to 
provide information and arrange for the annual testing and training of members. 
  
Several dates have been selected for testing, employee training and supervisor training of members that are 
employed.  Below are the dates, time, and location for testing: 
 

Location – Local 189 Union Hall 
August 1sth – 7:00am to 9:00am Employee Training 

August 1st – 9:00am to 11:00am Supervisor Refresher Training 
 

August 8th – 7:00am to 9:00am Employee Training 
August 8th – 9:00am to 11:00am Supervisor Refresher Training 

 

An RSVP is Required for scheduling for both 
classes  

  
Every employer is encouraged to take advantage of these pre-arrangements. 

  If you have 15 or more individuals to be tested and/or trained, NCI can be scheduled to perform 
testing on-site. 

 Please determine what type of arrangement is best for you, and contact NCI at 
the number above or email Johnp@nursingcorps.com to RSVP for the class. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  We look forward to serving you. 
  
Yours truly, 
 

 
John Pipo 


